
Minutes of the meeting of the Board of the 

Tadeusz Tomaszewski Foundation for the Development of Polish Psychology 

held on March 24, 2018 

1. The meeting of the foundation’s Board was attended by: Prof. Idalia Kurcz, Prof. 

Andrzej Eliasz, Prof. Piotr Oleś, Prof. Barbara Bokus and, via telephone, Prof. 

Wiesław Łukaszewski. 

 

2. The foundation’s Board reviewed the CIT-8 tax return for 2017. The foundation’s bank 

account balance as of January 1, 2018 stood at PLN 40,555.94. 

 

3. Editing continues on the book CZŁOWIEK W SYTUACJI nie tylko z perspektywy 

psychologa. Studia inspirowane teorią Tadeusza Tomaszewskiego [HUMANS IN 

SITUATIONS Not Only From a Psychologist’s Perspective (Studies Inspired by the 

Theory of Tadeusz Tomaszewski)].  

The entry for the book in the WUW catalogue 2018:  

Barbara Bokus, Ewa Kosowska (eds.), CZŁOWIEK w SYTUACJI – nie tylko  z 

perspektywy psychologa. Studia inspirowane teorią Tadeusza Tomaszewskiego 

[HUMANS IN SITUATIONS Not Only From a Psychologist’s Perspective (Studies 

Inspired by the Theory of Tadeusz Tomaszewski)] 

A collection of texts from different areas of psychology as well as cultural 

anthropology, paleogeography and geology, sociology, political philosophy, 

philosophy of religion, theology, history, Oriental studies, cultural studies, 

lexicography, pedagogy, genetics and archeology, inspired by Professor Tadeusz 

Tomaszewski’s theory of situations. The authors show what contemporary research 

contributes to our understanding of the notion of a situation and what there is new to 

say about humans in the multitude of situations in which they are agents. As Prof, 

Tomaszewski underlined on many occasions, a situation is always someone’s, and not 

only do situations affect people, it is also people who change situations by their actions. 

Publication prepared in association with Wydawnictwo Uniwersytetu SWPS in 

Warsaw. 

 

4. In connection with the end of the current term in office, the foundation’s Board 

requests that the foundation’s Program Council appoint a new Board of the Tadeusz 

Tomaszewski Foundation for the Development of Polish Psychology. In the opinion of 

the current Board, Prof. Urszula Jakubowska, PhD hab. (Institute of Psychology of the 

Polish Academy of Sciences), is an excellent candidate for the foundation’s Chair of 

the Board. 

 

On behalf of the Board 

Barbara Bokus 


